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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

. DIGOS CITY DIVISION
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
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DIVISION MEMORANDUM

SGOD-2025-
To : HEALTH AND NUTRITION UNIT
Subject : ATTENDANCE IN THE EVALUATORS’ SPECIAL MEETING FOR

THE GULAYAN SA PAARALAN PROGRAM

Date : October 10, 2025

1. Attached is the letter from the Office of the Provincial Agriculturist Davao del
Sur regarding the Evaluator’s Special Meeting on October 10, 2025 (Friday)
at the OPAG Training Center from 8AM - 3PM in preparation for the
forthcoming Gulayan sa Probinsya (GsP) and Gulayan sa Bakuran ng mga
Barangay Relocation Sites (BRS) Provincial Level Evaluations for CY 2025.

2. These programs are primarily designed to promote food sufficiency and the
production of safe, fresh, and high-quality vegetables through exemplary
garden initiatives in schools, barangays, and barangay relocation sites (BRS).

3. In this connection, Gemro C. Eballe (GPP Coordinator) is hereby directed to
attend and participate in the said activity.

4. Travel and other incidental expenses shall be charged to local funds, in
accordance with accounting and auditing rules and regulations. The
Department of Health will provide meals and the venue.

S. For strict compliance.

For and in the absence of the
Schools Division Superintendent
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Province of the Davao del Sur

Lim cor Bataan Sts., Zone III, Digos City
TeleFax No. (082) 272-3942/apa__gdavaodelsur@gmail.com

September 29, 2025 : el £y E T

DR. MELANIE P. ESTACIO, CESO VI
Schools Division Superintendent (SDS)
DepEd City Schools Division

Roxas Street, Digos City

Thru: DR. MYRACEL J. DALOPE, DMD
Nutrition Programy/Division GPP Coordinator

Dear Ma'am:

This concerns the forthcoming Gulayan sa Probinsya (GsP) and Gulayan sa
Bakuran ng mga Barangay Relocation Sites (BRS) Provincial Level Evaluations
for CY 2025, which will be conducted come October 27 to November 7, 2025.
These programs are primarily designed to promote food sufficiency and the production of
safe, fresh, and high-quality vegetables through exemplary garden initiatives in schools,
barangays, and barangay relocation sites (BRS). They also support supplementary
feeding programs that significantly mitigate malnutrition and poverty while generating
additional income for the intended beneficiaries.

In line with this, the above-mentioned GPP Coordinator is requested to attend the
Evaluators’ Special Meeting on October 10, 2025 (Friday) at the OPAG Training
Center from 8 AM- 3 PM This meeting aims to ensure the effective, efficient, and
timely implementation of the abovementioned program activities across all participating
schools and barangays, and BRS.

Attendance is highly appreciated and looking forward to your utmost support and
cooperation in this regard.

Thank you so much. God Bless and More Power.

Respectfully yours,

RAUL ﬁcoucm.o, R.Agr., Mag Dev.

Provincial Agriculturist [}tyl
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